November 2011 Letter 
From Our Clann Cadet

I can’t believe that it is November already. Where has this year gone? The Holidays will be here soon and then the Alafia River Rendezvous will be upon us as the first major event of the New Year. For us Northern folks, Florida is not a bad place to spend time in January.  If you need any information let me know or go to their web site at floridafrontiesman.org. 

September once again brought us to the city of Olcott, New York. Clann Wolf was there again to participate in the Niagara Celtic Heritage Festival.  Our Bonnie Prince Charlie landed by boat (Black Pearl, see pics on our website) both Saturday and Sunday mornings and was received by Clansmen and a jubilant crowd of well-wishers from the area. The Prince Regent took time to explain to the crowd the events that led up to and included his landing all those years ago in Scotland.  What an opportunity to educate and Chris Timm did a marvelous job as usual.  We did musket and sword drills throughout the day for the folk to see. Our boys did us proud for sure. We got to see the McGregor perform some of his sword skills on the pumpkin-headed Brits.  I have seen him show the drills with the sword but this was my first time to see those skills in action. He sliced those pumpkins so fast that the halves stayed together without falling apart. It was amazing to see his awareness of his surroundings as he waded through the Brit Pumpkins. It brought home to me how terrifying a Highland charge really was and why it was so feared. I do have to mention the cannon crews.  We had a great time, and by the end of the weekend we went through 14 pounds of cannon powder. It doesn’t get better than that. The Saturday evening dinner was well attended. Our Clan was graced with His Majesty Prince Charles, Lord George Murray, and our beloved Lochiel. Just to tease those not there. We were served with braised beef short ribs served over a bed of caramelized onions laid over French Bread topped with toasted cheese along with mashed potatoes and peas in a cream sauce. I will include the recipes in a later news letter. 

I had the opportunity to be with the Florida Sept at their annual Pub Crawl in October. Thanks to Curt and Denise Bills for having us at their pub in the Tampa area. Food was great. We enjoyed some Celtic music provided by Jimmy Hull and the Band. I hope Sept Chief Jeff Bills will write better details of a great clan event.

We will keep our webmaster updated as to the Clan events for the 2012 season. So please visit our website at:   clannofthewolf.org

Russ Berry    
Clann of the Wolf Cadet

